March Newsletter 
Dear Parents,

We began the month of March with a classroom celebration for Dr. Seuss’ birthday.  We really enjoyed having some third graders come over to read Dr. Seuss books with us!  We have also been spending some time talking about “inclusion” and what makes us unique.  Center/Sylvester is having a “door decorating” contest to see which class can come up with the most creative “Inclusion” door.  Our class decided that we are all “YOU”nique…One in a “Minion!”  Each of us decorated a Minion from the movie, The Despicables.  We attached a sentence stating one thing that makes us unique, different and special.  I hope that you will be able to check it out…I think we might win!!
We are starting our fourth anthology theme, “Amazing Animals” with a focus on biographies.   The children are having an opportunity to read biographies on specific people in history and outline their accomplishments and important life events.  We will also be doing an animal research project.  In class, the students will be using many different resources to research the description, habitat, eating habits and other interesting facts about their animal.    

In math, we are finishing up with our work on subtraction with “regrouping.”  At times, this has been a challenging unit.  We will be moving on to Topic 10, Place Value to 1,000.  We will be using expanded form, comparing and ordering numbers and the relationship between numbers.  Please continue to have your child practice their math facts every day.   The ability to answer facts quickly impacts every part of our math curriculum. 

In social studies, we are beginning our world unit on Map Skills, Cultures and Customs.  The children have also begun working in each of their specialists to learn more about music, dance, art, famous landmarks and customs of many different countries.  I will be asking your child to choose a country that is important to your family’s heritage to complete a home project.  There will be more information to follow in the near future! The children will be performing in a Grade 2 Culture Show at Center School on Wednesday, April 8th at 9:00a.m.   Your child will be asked to wear a GREEN shirt and BLACK pants, skirt, etc.  Following the show, we will invite families to visit our classroom to view Culture and Custom projects.  I will be sending more detailed information as the date gets closer.  It will be a show you do not want to miss!!





Thank you for your ongoing support!

Sincerely,

Mrs. Kearns
